Town of Salisbury



Academy Hall – 9 Old Coach Road PO Box 214, Salisbury, NH 03268 603-648-2473 - (fax) 603-648-6658

> Geoffrey Hodges, Chair Dora Rapalyea Debbie Bartz Cemetery Trustees John Bentley, Sexton

Meeting Minutes - October 19, 2022

Meeting was called to order at 4:00 p.m.

Present:

Trustee Chairman, Geoffrey Hodges

Trustee Secretary, Dora Rapalyea

Trustee, Debbie Bartz

Sexton, Absent

Visitors:

David Hostetler & Pete Ballou

Minutes of September 21, 2022 were read and approved by the Trustees.

Old Business: Mill Cemetery gate has been examined and a quote for repairing is in progress.

Work on a rod iron fence at Congregational Cemetery is coming along very nicely. This very worthwhile project is being done by a citizen who wishes to remain anonymous.

New Business: Five 6x6 pressure treated posts have been purchased for a fence at Fellows Cemetery. Chain for this project will be purchased in November.

Please be advised on November 15, 2022, all artificial flowers and any objects that are not metal must be removed from all cemeteries. On November 16, 2022 the Trustees will remove any items not removed and the chain gates will be put up. This request falls under the rules and regulations of the Town of Salisbury cemetery rules. "Any artificial flowers and non-metal ornaments that are subject to deteriorated must be removed by November 15th (closing date of all Salisbury cemeteries) or are subject to removal and disposal."

The Cemetery committee would like to give a big "Thank You" to the person responsible for the beautiful flowers along Maplewood Cemetery. This party chooses to remain anonymous.

Public Comment: None

Next Meeting: November 16, 2022 at 4:00 p.m. at Academy Hall

Meeting Adjourned: 5:00 pm

Respectfully Submitted, Dora Rapalyea Secretary, Cemetery Trustees